

REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING

ON 10th January 2005

TITLE: Internal Remodelling Works at Summerville C.P. School, Summerville Road, Salford, M6 7HB

RECOMMENDATIONS: That the lowest tender be accepted.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: tenders have been received for the carrying out of the above works and it is proposed that the lowest be accepted.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.




ASSESSMENT RISK:




LOW


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: New Deal for Schools Condition and Modernisation Fund and School DFC 

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:



N/A


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:



N/A


CONTACT OFFICER: Mr C. Gorton


Ext. Number: 2497 
                                    (Property & Development)







WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): 

Irwell Riverside


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
 Procurement Strategy


DETAILS:

1.0 BACKGROUND

1.1
The school is included in the LEA’s Primary School Review. By carrying out the works, this will aid the removal of surplus places identified by the LEA.

1.2
The works include internal remodelling to provide a Deputy Headteachers office, alteration to a classroom to create a larger staff room with staff toilets and the demolition of a classroom.

1.3
Tenders were invited from six contractors from the Councils approved list only five were returned. 

1.4
The lowest tender was checked and found to have No unauthorised amendments, qualifications or arithmetical errors.

2.0 PROPOSALS

2.1
Tenders were sought from the following companies (in alphabetical order):

	Allenbuild (Northwest) Ltd

	G. Jones Builders Ltd

	P. Clare Building Services

	Schofield and Sons Ltd

	White Building Services Ltd


2.2 The following tenders have been received (in numerical order):

	£96,749.00

	£99,120.00

	£104,092.00

	£129,230.00

	£132,350.00


3.0 CONCLUSIONS

3.1
Acceptance of the lowest tender will enable works to improve the condition of this school, and to aid the removal of surplus places.
MALCOLM SYKES

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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